
SCOPP Community Meeting 

November 14, 2018 

Cheryle Johnson called the meeting to order at 1:03 PM 

Pledge of Allegiance 

Roll Call: Present – Cheryle Johnson, Barb Zitz, Betty Marlow, Jackie 

Hojnacki, Leona Plante, Lois Edwards 

The Secretary’s report from October 10, 2018 was read by Lois Edwards 

Eileen Derrick made a motion to accept the secretary’s report – 

seconded by Nicole Gareau 

Cheryle made an appeal for anyone interested in the Park Place Chorus, 

under the direction of Judy Steele to come to practices every Tuesday at 

4:00 in the clubhouse.  The Chorus will be performing for the Christmas 

Party on December 15. 

Betty Marlow read the treasurer’s report from October.  The balance as 

of October 31 was $3,679.24. 

Janice Kenney made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report – seconded 

by Sue Spalding 

Cheryle announced that we still need volunteers for our events.  Sign-up 

sheets are in the mailroom, or give your name to Cheryle. 

Cheryle reported that the Pasta Night – Pulse Benefit was a great success 

A lot of hard work from volunteers – great food – great music from 

David L. 



Cheryle called Mary & Jerry Hockstad & Steve Giovinelli up to the 

front to recognize and express the community’s appreciation for all their 

hard work on the Pulse. 

Betty Marlow presented Mary, Jerry and Steve a check for $1,000.00 

towards the Pulse from SCOPP.  They were very appreciative and 

emphasized how the Pulse is a community publication and expressed 

their thanks to the contributors each month. 

Cheryle reported on the success of the SCOPP Halloween Party. There 

were great costumes, prizes, food, comradery, dancing and music by the 

Mixers. 

The Sunrise Breakfasts are going well. 

SCOPP welcomes volunteers – we still need help with clearing out our 

storage unit. 

SCOPP provided lunch for the Craft Fair on November 10 – Cheryle 

thanked those who supported it. Lyn Carpenter plans on hosting another 

Craft Fair, but no date has been set as yet. 

The November potluck was cancelled – due to its proximity to 

Thanksgiving, but there will be a potluck on Christmas Day in the 

clubhouse. 

Cheryle talked about the Thanksgiving Dinner on November 17. There 

will be formal settings with 2 buffet tables. As of this date, 220 tickets 

have been sold, but tickets can still be purchased. 

New Business: 

Steve Giovinelli reminded those in attendance that the Park Place 

website is up and running. 



Cheryle addressed the SCOPP Bylaws being taken from the library and 

written on.  

Karen Whaley reported on changes to the Bylaws and how she and the 

committee have worked on them for six months and there have been five 

major changes in the process.  Karen read the basic information about 

Bylaws and the reasons for them.  One thing she emphasized was that 

Bylaws provide stability, continuity and structure to an organization.  

The SCOPP Bylaws will be posted on the web site. 

Cheryle asked Joan & Charlie Hlavin if they would be putting up the 

resident Christmas tree this year? Joan reported that she would look for a 

committee to help this year and also reminded residents to bring in an 

ornament for the tree. 

SCOPP will be posting pictures in the outside poster area of the “Couple 

of the Month” and singles will be included also. 

Upcoming Events: 

December 1 – Lyn Carpenter Craft Show ??? 

December 7 – Private party 

December 8 – Golf Cart Parade – Food sponsored by SCOPP 

December 10 – SCOPP Community Meeting 

December 15 – Christmas Party – “Winter Wonderland” – Sit down 

dinner 

December 25 – Christmas Potluck 

December 30- Prep for New Year’s Eve Party 

December 31 – New Year’s Eve Party with the band – Mixers 



January 5 – Motown Night with David L. – Night of snacks and music 

January 12 – Sunrise Breakfast 

January 19 – Jim Whaley is hosting a Golf Cart Rally 

February 15 – Shirley Petersen & Linda Seiders are hosting the Fashion 

Show 

Country – Western Party – No date set as of yet 

Congratulations to Greg Pschar on his November birthday! 

Karen Whaley made a motion to adjourn the meeting and it was 

seconded by Marie Q. 

The meeting was adjourned at 1:45 PM 

 


